

INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 312

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

November 2018

And I will bless those who bless you, And the one who curses you I will curse.

And in you all the families of the earth will be blessed." ~Gen 12:3 (NASB)

And they sang a new song, saying, "Worthy are You to take the book and to break its seals; for You were slain, and purchased for God with Your blood men from every tribe and tongue and people and nation. ~Rev 5:9 (NASB)

Dear Friends and Brethren,

Christ is the promised blessing to Abraham, HE is the **ONE** that blesses ALL the families of the earth. Every tribe, tongue, people and nation are now receiving salvation through our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! It is a wonderful blessing for us to see this happening <u>right in front of our eyes</u>, as we see different people groups, languages and nations serving the Lord Jesus sharing His Gospel and His love in many ways. God is Faithful and Good. Praise His Name Forever.

Eleazar and Karen are two of our fourth year students who are assigned to the **Nahualt mountain missions region of Aculcinapa** for their Year of Practice. **Eleazar** is a **Chinanteco** from the village of **Cangrejo**. His home church is a mission church started by the brethren of Vega del Sol several years ago. God saved him at a young age and



called him to the ministry and then to prepare here at MITC in our Full-Time Bible School Program. Now we have a Chinanteco ministering the Gospel to the Nahualt families! He is presently working side by side with sister **Anastasia**, whom God used to start the church in **Xoxocotla** several years ago. He preaches in the church at Xoxocotla and shares the Gospel with the people in that area of the mountains. God is using him in a wonderful way to help establish the believers in the Truth of God's Word. **Karen** is a **Nahualt** but from a completely different region. She comes from the village of **Tepechilotla** where MITC staff member, **Joaquin Perez** has shared the Gospel for many years and from there, God has raised up Karen to serve the Lord. Karen speaks the Nahualt language fluently and is able to have a great ministry teaching the many ladies and children in the church at Aculcinapa. It is wonderful to see how the Lord is using our two students as powerful instruments of God's grace up in these remote areas and God continues to make His blessing reach all the families of the earth.

Our Alumni from the Saturday Bible School Program, **Pastor Julio**, has started his second MITC **Local Bible School!** This one is up in the **Nahualt region** and the churches in the **Alculcinapa** area are going to be hosting more than 30 Nahualt



students enrolled to begin the two-year Bible Study Program. They will be meeting several Mondays each month, studying most of the subjects of the first two years of our Saturday Seminary Program. Assisting Pastor Julio with the teaching will be brother Arce and brother Francisco from MITC. Pray that the Lord will greatly use these Nahualt brethren as they learn the Word of God, so they can go and share the Message of Blessing in Christ with other families and towns in this area of Mexico.

God greatly blessed our **Fourth Music and Worship Congress**! It was a tremendous event attended by around 500 people, including worship leaders, singers, musicians, choirs, bands, church workers, pastors and many others. The central purpose of the Congress is to teach the need for Christ centered, scripturally based worship in our churches. Therefore, the name of the Congress: **"Exalt His Glory!"** This is a two-day event coordinated by MITC staff **Marco and Esdras Barroso**



and Ronny Cates from Broadmoor Baptist Church of Shreveport. The central teaching was done by MITC alumni, Pastor Danny Hernandez who brought the messages reinforcing the theme of the Congress. In addition to the conferences, we had forty different workshops to help with specific areas of training such as "How To" start a choir, start a band, teach vocal technique, run a sound system, make screen presentations. Also, fundamentals of worship and instructions for learning to play the following instruments for church: bass, acoustic and electric guitars, keyboard and drums. We had a great number of very gifted musicians who came with Ronny who taught from their wealth of musical knowledge and experience. We also had several technical workshops regarding instruments and systems provided by Yamaha of Mexico, under their Empowering Worship

Division. All of this was provided by the Lord, through Broadmoor Baptist, the expert workshop teachers from the United States, Guitar Dreamers, MITC and Yamaha. It was FREE as a gift of grace for these many brethren and the many churches they represented. We thank the Lord for all the participants. The worship leader for the Conference meetings was Ms. Keila Pedraza from

McAllen, TX, who was also greatly used by the Lord. In addition to her beautiful voice, she was also a great example of the God-honoring heart needed to truly *lead* in worship. Another special blessing during

the Congress was the presence of **Carlton Jones**, long time friend of MITC **from Baton Rouge**, **LA**. Carlton is a marvelous guitar player and has blessed us with many fantastic guitars for leading worship in the churches. We have also been







able to equip many of our Alumni pastors and missions through the generosity of Carlton and his ministry, "Guitar Dreamers." We are thankful for God's provision through him of several more guitars this year for God's Work here in Mexico. To God be the Glory!

One of the awesome ways the Lord is blessing families through MITC is the Eye Surgery campaigns. Now for over forty years and thousands of surgeries, our beloved Dr. **Tom Robinson** has come and brought supplies, instruments and equipment to Cordoba to set up his operating room and perform state of the art eye surgeries for people with great need of sight and help. This event is really something miraculous each time it happens. The impact upon the patients and their families is huge as they learn that it is all because of the love of the Lord Jesus Christ. Many have come to believe in the Lord through this powerful ministry. Dr. Tom & Daphne Robinson and David McMillan drive down from Alexandria, LA and God gets them here with everything needed to carry on these procedures. Joining him each time are our

national doctor friends of many years, Elesban and Shalom Santos. This year we also had **Dr. Lisa McIntyre** for the first time. Praise the Lord for using this team and all the Bible students and staff to help bring sight and blessing to so many.

God has called home one of his special servants who lived here in Mexico for many years as field missionary in Cordoba and also later on many, many medical mission trips.

On October 15th, **Flo Miller** joined Bob in the Presence of the Lord. We will always remember her love for each one of us and for all the families here at MITC and in Mexico with thanksgiving to our Lord. Especially in her later years, she served with Dr. Robinson and his team traveling here to Mexico until it was physically impossible for her to come. Flo used her life to bring honor and glory to the Lord Jesus Christ.

May God receive glory in his saints! Our prayers and love to her children, Red, Barbara, Sandy, Jody and Susie all of whom have been a part of God's work through MITC for many years.

By the Lord's grace, we are able to continue on as He provides through each one of you who are partnering with us in God's service in Mexico. May the Lord encourage you knowing that your service to Him is not in vain and God is working among us for His glory and to make Jesus Christ known in this part of the world. Muchas gracias and may the Lord bless you.

In His grace,

centroeducativoindigena

Find us on: facebook®

Visit our website at: www.mitcenter.org



Memorials and Honorariums • November 2018

In Memory of	From: Jo Ann Wendel	In Honor of	From:
Flo Miller	Jo Ann Wendel	Dan Hall, Happy Birthday	John F. Hall
Flo Miller	Pete and Lynda Grantham		Carol Chastain
Flo Miller	Dorren and Kim Clutter		
Flo Miller	Jess and Janet Newsom	рап пап, парру Бітіпоаў	David and Ruthie Bryant
Flo Miller	Patrick and Karyn Elder		
Linda Pearson	Robert Pearson		

END-OF-YEAR GIVING

We at MITC celebrate with you, the various events and triumphs that have been accomplished this year, by the grace of God and through your prayers and gifts.

As you prepare your end-of-year giving, please help MITC finish 2018 strong and with provisions to begin the new year. Thank you for your prayerful support of the students and staff at Mexican Indian Training Center.

To God be the Glory,
David Bryant, Executive Director
Mexican Indian Training Center



ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
P A I D
Permit No. 8
Shreveport, I.A